New Zealand - Day 6

We started the morning at Puzzle World, a place with a maze and several optical illusions.  There were holographs and pictures that appeared to follow you around as you passed by them.  There was a room where the floor was at an angle and a ball on the pool table appeared to run uphill rather than down.  I didn’t last a minute in the room before I got so dizzy I had to leave.  Jeff posed in the room with two doors, where he appears very small on one end and on the other, to be a giant.  At any rate, we had an interesting time there.  We went back to Wanaka where we spent part of the morning exploring the shops downtown.  
From Wanaka, we traveled  to Arrowtown, a town formed to support the gold rush in New Zealand.  Our route took us over a mountain pass which rose to 3000 feet and then dove down into the valley to get there.  The switchbacks and steep climbs and drops had me feeling almost like being back in the room with the uneven floor.  Thank heavens for wrist bands which did, for the most part, prevent all signs of motion sickness.
Arrowtown is a touristy town with little shops and a great little museum which tells the story of the New Zealand gold rush and how the town grew up to support the prospectors.  The museum houses artifacts and antiques – some 150 years old – and presents life-size scenes from the era, such as the newspaper office, the bakery, the schoolhouse, etc. using the authentic tools and furniture.  There are lots of old photographs of the people who influenced this era and the narrative accompanying the displays is very informative and easy to read. 

We ate lunch in Arrowtown and then continued on to Queenstown, the last stop in our New Zealand tour where we will spend two nights in the same spot. We visited the Amisfield winery, tasted a couple of wines and bought a ½ bottle of a Nobel, a blend of fully botrytised Riesling from Marlborough and Central Otago..

We arrived at our next B&B, called The Dairy, in the late afternoon.  Perched at the top of a long flight of stairs, and at the foot of the mountains, the breakfast room of the B&B was the site of the actual dairy store in Queenstown’s early days.  The B&B is charming and populated with young people skiing, snowboarding or here for other winter sports activities.  We “old fogies” are here to taste Otago wines and see the sites.

We climbed down the flight of 70 stairs to walk to the restaurant where we had dinner.  Venison is a popular dish here as is seafood.  After dinner our guide introduced us to a unique wine shop in Queenstown where one purchases a “smart card”, gets a glass, and can taste or drink a wide variety of wines.  The wines are arranged by type – all the pinots together, all the whites, the ports, etc.  One puts the card in a slot and pushes the desired amount of wine.  Tastes range from a dollar to about $30 depending on the wine and how much it sells for.  We sampled only 4-5 between us, but the concept is really interesting. The selections in each category change once a month.

Today, it drizzled as we entered Queenstown. With two days left, we still have to ride the gondola to the top of a site which overlooks Queenstown, and we’re hoping either tomorrow or Saturday morning is clear enough to do that. 

